Moorpark News



August 2021

Welcome back to everyone. We hope that you all had a relaxing summer and were able to enjoy the lovely weather. The children are settling back into school and are establishing new routines in their classes.

We are continuing with staggered starting and finishing times and all other Covid protocols in line with Scottish Government guidance. As soon as things change we will let you know.

Staffing

We are delighted to welcome some new members of staff to Moorpark. Mrs Victoria Doak will be working with P4, Miss Kayleigh Loughlin will be working with P1 and supporting individuals and groups with their learning throughout the school. Mrs Mira Harvey has joined the Early Years Class team and our janitor is Mr Kenny Weir.

Emergency Contact

Please check your child's bag for the Emergency Contact information form. You should complete this and return it to school as soon as possible. Please also let us know if you change your mobile number as it is important that we can contact you in an emergency.

It would also be useful if you could download the Xpressions app as this allows us to contact you in groups.

Email can also be used. If you would like us to keep in touch with you by email, please send an email to moorpark@ea.n-ayrshire.sch.uk remember to tell us in the email who your child is!

Communication

If you have any concerns about your child then please phone the school office or e-mail

moorpark@ea.n-ayrshire.sch.uk and a member of the Leadership Team or your child's class teacher will get back to you as quickly as possible.

Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club is up and running again. The children can pop in from 8.45am for a bowl of cereal and a drink of juice. There is no charge.

Dates For Your Diary

Monday 20th September – Inservice Day

Friday 8th October – School Closes for October Week

Monday 18th October – School reopens at 9am.

calendar

Uniform

The children are all looking incredibly smart in their uniforms. Please label all of your child's clothes, water bottles and lunch boxes. This makes things so much easier if items become misplaced.

The Parent Council have some items in their 'Clothes Bank' so if you need anything get in touch with Debbie or Michelle via the Parent Council Facebook page.

Your child can come to school wearing short or joggies on their gym days. School uniform should be worn on their top half! There will be no opportunity for the children to change in school at the moment. Hopefully this will change in the near future.

PE DAYS

Monday – P1, P5, P6 (Miss Graham)

Tuesday - P6 (Mrs Henry), P3/4, P2 and P4

Wednesday - P7, P3, P1 and P5

Thursday - P6 (Miss Graham), P2, P7 and P3/4

Friday – P4, P3, P6 (Mrs Henry)



Parent Council

The next Parent Council Meeting will take place on Monday the 30th of August at 7.30pm. This will be the AGM. If you would like any more information about this please contact the Parent Council Chair, Debbie Galloway on

07450 993 821 or debbiegalloway51@gmail.com

The Parent Council would like to thank everyone who filled Smarties tubes.

The amazing sum of £492.66 was raised.



Early Years Class

The Early Years Class have had a fantastic start to the year! Some of our children are now attending full days, and all of our children are now eating lunch with us each day. Our returning children have settled well and we are looking forward to meeting our new children on Monday.

Car Parks

Many thanks to all the parents for their support during drop off and pick-ups. This has gone very smoothly over the first few days. The lower car park remains open for anyone who wants to park, particularly EYC and P1 parents. The upper car park has a drop-off zone for P2-7 pupils. The two upper car parks are both used by staff, but there are some spaces available for those with mobility difficulties. There are two disabled spaces for blue badge holders, please don't hesitate to speak to staff if you need access to these.

